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DHW Dental Bulletin 
Effective May 1st, using new CDA code 91201 (included in the 2023 NSDA Suggested Fee 
Guide), when billing for Children’s Oral Health Program (COHP) or Special Needs Oral 
Health Program (SNP) services delivered in a public hospital you can now submit these 
claims through your dental software instead of having to submit the claims manually and 
indicating on the claim form that the services were delivered in a public hospital. 

  

How will this work?  When submitting via your dental software enter all procedures 
performed, as you would today on the dental claim form, but add a single instance of 91201 
for same date of service with a $0.00 fee.  GreenShield’s adjudication system will read the 
91201 and automatically add the allowed premium to each procedure code. 

 

Example of dental software entry: 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
               

 


